
Country Club View Civic Association 
Board Meeting Minutes 

October 20, 2015 
 
 
We welcomed our new liaison for Robinson, Mindy McAllister. 
 
We acknowledged that we had discussed the ice cream social before; but that it was a success 
and we would like to do it again next September. It was noted that 2 large tubs of ice cream 
were consumed and we would need more next time.  The location in the park worked well. 
 
Mindy suggested another possibility for a get together might be doing s’mores over a fire pit. 
There are a number of people in the neighborhood that own them. We would want some 
separation from the ice cream get together, so perhaps April or May was suggested. More 
details to be worked out later. 
 
Bea reported from the Women’s Club that John Orr finally got to give his talk on insects. It 
might be a good program for the spring General Membership Meeting. Bea also shared the 
news that Bob Coffin had been hospitalized. Our thoughts are with Bob. Also, the Women’s Club 
is limited to 25 people, but currently has vacancies. The dues are $35 a year and one is 
expected to contribute to the bingo event. 
 
Don reported that we have $13,101.70 in checking and $5,000+ in savings. We have about 75 
members so far this year and currently have $1,151 available for scholarships. Maybe after 
Halloween, we can put something about joining CCVCA on the signs. NextDoor might be 
another venue to reach out to people. 
 
The subject of the CCVCA website came up. It was thought at the meeting that the website was 
not active. It has been a really long time and nothing usable yet. We acknowledged that work 
had been done to enable PayPal. There was a general concern among the board members 
present on whether Warren would get it working. However, Cliff has worked most closely with 
Warren and should have a better feel for the situation. Diana will reach out to Cliff and see how 
he feels it is going. 
 
There is a Jeep on Gadsen Drive that has a sign that the vehicle is not to be moved. The sign 
looks official and people were wondering about it. It is between Portsmouth and Briar. Bob will 
check it out when he has Neighborhood Watch. 
 
Bob reported that he has found a Neighborhood Watch replacement – a Mr. Wolf. Bob plans on 
turning it over to him next quarter. Bob will retain his positions with Safety and Scholarship. He 
reiterated that we need new signs for Neighborhood Watch. It was requested that he bring 
estimates for the signs he recommends to the next board meeting. About 70% of people 
scheduled for neighborhood watch actually go out. 
 



Bob hopes to schedule scholarship interviews in March so that a decision will be made in plenty 
of time for the ceremony at Robinson. 
 
We still need a liaison for Oak View. Diana will reach out through NextDoor to try and find 
someone. New school start times seem to be working well. There are no major traffic jams. 
 
The next scheduled board meeting will be November 2. 
 
 


